
	
	
	

	

	

Seasons	Greetings	to	each	of	you!	
	
Here	is	wishing	all	of	you	a	joyful	Christmas	and	pray	you	and	your	family	will	be	blessed	
in	the	new	year	with	good	health,	wealth	and	happiness.	My	heart	strings	have	been	
pulled	very	tightly	again	the	past	few	weeks	by	saying	goodbye	to	Peg	Heavner,	a	
member	of	our	CSC	family.	She	fought	a	courageous	battle	with	pancreatic	cancer	and	
now	joins	her	husband	in	heaven.	My	sympathy,	thoughts	and	prayers	are	also	with	Dee	
Hartsell	and	her	family	on	the	passing	of	her	daughter,	Michelle.	

Over	the	past	several	months	I’ve	been	relying	on	my	memories	with	all	of	you	to	give	me	hope	that	in	2021	we	
will	make	more.	Just	glad	I	am	blessed	with	memories	of	Thursday	nights,	SOS,	special	parties	and	events	that	
bring	a	smile	to	my	heart.	Our	first	quarter	of	2021	will	have	a	slow	start	due	to	state	safety	restrictions.	Our	Mid-
winter	Party	at	OD	has	been	cancelled.	We	have	postponed	our	CSC	Membership	Party	until	the	state	restrictions	
are	lifted.	We	hope	you	will	plan	on	joining	our	family	again	for	2021.	Hopefully	we	will	have	parties	once	again	
that	are	of	no	cost	to	our	members.	Two	SOS	parties	and	our	annual	Members	Only	party	are	free	for	CSC	
members.	As	mentioned	last	month	our	dues	for	2021	will	be	$15	for	2020	members,	$30	for	those	who	were	not	
members	in	2020.	
	
Our	2021	CSC	Board	members	are	anxious	to	keep	CSC	an	active	part	of	the	ACSC.	We	are	fortunate	to	have	Lynn’s	
to	call	home	and	for	Tom	Bare	to	work	so	diligently	to	be	ready	to	open	those	wonderful	doors	of	hospitality,	
great	music	and	the	best	dance	floor	this	side	of	OD	as	soon	as	safely	feasible.	Tom	and	I	both	plan	on	being	on	
our	Zoom	Meeting	Thursday	evening	and	hope	you	will	join	in	as	well.	
	
A	special	thank	you	to	our	2021	CSC	Board	of	Directors:	
Kathy	Scrimgeour	–	Vice	President	 	 Sharon	Winstead	–	Secretary	
Dave	Rodgers	–	Treasurer	 	 	 Kent	Simpson	–	Sgt.	Of	Arms	
Brad	Harris	–	Past	President	 	 	 Jeff	Allen	–	Communications	
Debbie	Brown	–	Juniors	 	 	 Heather	Watts	–	Membership	
Carolyn	Anderson	–	Photography	 	 Denise	Langis	–	Social	
Marion	Skrynski	–	Ways	and	Means	
	
I	hope	you	will	help	us	continue	to	be	the	best	shag	club	possible.	Stay	safe,	stay	brave	and	please	always	be	kind.	

Glenna Watts 
President	2020-21	

	



	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

We Remember 

	

Margaret Smith Heavner (Peg), 78, passed away on Tuesday, 

December 1, 2020 in Charlotte, North Carolina, after a bravely 

fought battle with pancreatic cancer. 
	

Peg	was	born	in	Wadesboro,	North	Carolina	on	April	25,	1942.	The	daughter	of	the	late	Vernon	
Bradford	Smith	and	Margaret	Tice	Smith,	she	graduated	from	Wadesboro	High	School	and	attended	
Coker	College.	Peg	was	a	devoted	wife,	mother,	grandmother,	and	friend	to	many.	A	gifted	singer	from	
a	young	age,	she	shared	her	love	of	music	through	the	years	as	a	long-time	member	of	both	the	
Charlotte	Choral	Society	and	the	adult	choir	at	Providence	Baptist	Church.	She	retired	from	the	
American	Red	Cross,	having	been	a	prolific	blood	donor	and	a	bone	marrow	donor.		

She	is	predeceased	by	her	husband	of	54	years,	Joe	Reeves	Heavner.	She	is	survived	by	two	daughters	
Cameron	Heavner	Funderburk	(Tony)	and	Amanda	Heavner	Moore	(Tim)	and	five	grandchildren,	Conner	
Bradford	Funderburk,	Julia	Nelson	Funderburk,	Barrett	Bridges	Funderburk,	Audrey	Madeleine	Moore	
and	Davis	Reeves	Moore.	She	is	survived	by	one	sister,	Alice	Smith	Nichols,	and	one	niece,	Margaret	
Butterfield	Nichols.		

A	Celebration	of	Life	originally	scheduled	for	Saturday,	December	19,	2020	has	been	postponed	due	to	
the	pandemic.		It	will	be	rescheduled	for	this	spring	

In	lieu	of	flowers,	the	family	requests	memorials	be	made	to	Hospice	and	Palliative	Care	Charlotte	
Region	at	7845	Little	Ave,	Charlotte,	NC	28226	or	to	Providence	Baptist	Church	at	4921	Randolph	Road,	
Charlotte,	NC	28211.		

Condolences	may	be	shared	at	www.mcewenpinevillechapel.com.	

	

	



	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	

	

CSC Personals 
	

Please	remember	Dee	Hartsell	on	the	recent	loss	of	her	daughter	
	

Members	fighting/recovering	from	illness	
	

Will	Grooms	 	 	 	 	Joe	Clark	
	

Prayers for our country during these troubling times 

	

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from your 
CSC Board of Directors! 

	
	

	



	



	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


